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              STAFF REPORT 
             ACTION REQUIRED 

  
 
PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP Audit Results Report on the Toronto 
Transit Commission Consolidated Financial Statements for the Year 
Ended December 31, 2014 
 

Date: May 27, 2015 

To: TTC Audit Committee  

From: Chief Executive Officer 

 
Summary 
 
This report from the TTC’s external auditors, PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP (PWC) 
outlines the audit findings from the audit of the TTC’s consolidated financial statements 
for the year ended December 31, 2014. 
 
Recommendations 
 
It is recommended that the Audit Committee  
 
1. Receive the report 
 
2. Approve forwarding a copy of the report to the TTC Board and then to the City Clerk 

for appropriate handling 
 
Implementation Points 
This report must be received at the May 27, 2015 TTC Audit Committee meeting and the 
May 27, 2015 TTC Board meeting to ensure timely submission to the  City of Toronto 
Audit Committee meeting on June 26, 2015. 
     
Financial Summary 
The recommendations in this report have no funding implications.   
 
Accessibility/Equity Matters 
This report and its recommendations have no accessibility issues or impact. 
 
Decision History 
The City of Toronto Act requires the city auditor (PWC) to annually audit the accounts 
and transactions of the City and its local boards and to express an opinion on their 
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financial statements.  Furthermore, TTC’s Corporate Policy 6.2.0 Financial Reporting to 
the Board, paragraph 4.1 states that annual audited financial statements must be included 
in the TTC’s Annual Report. 
 
The TTC Audit Committee’s mandate and responsibilities which were approved at its 
meeting on April 19, 20111 include the requirement to review with staff and the External 
Auditors, the results of the audits, including any significant accounting and reporting 
issues, and the reasonableness of any significant estimates. 
 
Comments 
The consolidated financial statements of the TTC for the year ended December 31, 2014 
were prepared by management.  They were audited by PWC in accordance with the plan 
approved by the Audit Committee at its February 19, 2015 meeting2 . The attached report 
was prepared by PWC and it includes their comments on the significant audit, accounting 
and financial reporting matters which are summarized on pages 1-3. 
 
PWC proposes to issue an unqualified Independent Auditor’s Report (or “clean opinion”) 
on the 2014 consolidated financial statements (see Appendix A) once the outstanding items 
noted on page 1 have been completed. 
 
Cathy Russell of PWC will be at the Audit Committee meeting to present this report.  You 
may wish to direct the auditors to address any specific areas that require a more detailed 
evaluation. 
 
Contact 
Elizabeth Thomas, Supervisor, Accounting Policy & Financial Reporting 
Tel: (416) 393-3299, E-mail: Elizabeth.Thomas@ttc.ca 
 
Attachments 
Audit Results Report from PWC LLP – Year Ended December 31, 2014

                                                 
1 See Item 7 at: 
http://www.ttc.ca/About_the_TTC/Audit_Committees/Audit_Committee_Meetings/2011/April_19/Agenda/in
dex.jsp 
2 See Item 3a at: 
http://www.ttc.ca/About_the_TTC/Audit_Committees/Audit_Committee_Meetings/2015/February_19/Agend
a/index.jsp 
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